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King of Love and Light of the World  
  by Pastor Vera Guebert-Steward      

 
In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God. 2 He was in the 
beginning with God. 3 All things came into being through him, and without him not one thing came into 
being. What has come into being 4 in him, was life, and the life was the light of all people. 5 The light 
shines in the darkness, and the darkness did not overcome it. John 1:1-5 
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In order to truly understand the profundity and 
impact of Christ’s birth, one must understand the 
world into which Jesus was born. Scholars differ 
on the exact birth date of Jesus of Nazareth but 
many favor in or around 4 BC. What we know 
about that time in history is that it was a truly 
dreadful time of political and social meltdown 
and Palestine suffered terribly because of it. 
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abounded and love and light were a scarcity.  
     The events that occurred the year Jesus was 
born are fairly well known to scholars, but not so 
well known to the rest of us. These events, 
obscurely known as the War of Varus, the First 
Judean War along with the Archelaean Revolt 
conditioned attitudes toward Jesus and his 
followers during Jesus’ entire lifetime. So much 
religious unrest occurred during the year of 
Jesus’ birth. Herod the Great, an amazingly 
paranoid and submissive ruler died amid that 
chaotic time. Even though he was Jewish, he 
abdicated his faith and culture and ruled like a 

Mediterranean monarch. He ruled through tactics 
of mass terror and widespread surveillance that 
sometimes sound like a foretaste of the Stalin 
years. 
     It was into this perilous time that the King of 
Love and the Light of the world was born. The 
people were desperate for good news and 
salvation from the darkness of political powers 
and hateful leaders. Isaiah, a profound prophet 
foretold of the birth of Jesus. The words are so 
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BC and words of hope for us today as well. “The 
people who walked in darkness have seen a great 
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a land of deep 
darkness—on them light 
has shined. 3 You have 
multiplied the nation, 
you have increased its 
���������������
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you as with joy at the 
harvest, as people exult 
when dividing plunder. 
4 For the yoke of their 
burden, and the bar 
across their shoulders, 
the rod of their oppressor, you have broken as on 
the day of Midian. 5 For all the boots of the 
tramping warriors and all the garments rolled in 
blood shall be burned as fuel for the fire. 6 For  
a child has been born for us, ����	�����	��������
�������������������	����������
����  and he is 
named Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, 
Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace. 7 His 
authority shall grow continually, and there shall 
be endless peace for the throne of David and his 
kingdom. He will establish and uphold it with 
justice and with righteousness from this time 
onward and forevermore.” 
     I can’t see much difference between 4 BC and 
2016. There are still wars and unrest, political 
difficulties and partisan rhetoric, paranoia and 
distrust, and most importantly, a lack of love 
between people who believe differently and who 
fear integration and assimilation of refugees and 
those who live contrarily to the status quo.  
     The birth of Jesus was so important to people 
in 4 BC. It was necessary and incredibly 
impactful. People were hungry for love and light. 
We are no less hungry and we are no less in need 
of the love and light that Jesus brings. Imagine a 
tiny baby having that kind of power to influence 
the world. And yet, he did and still does. And He 
calls us, as His children, to do the same. We bear 
within us the love of the King and the Light of the 
world. We bear it to a world desperately in need 

(Continued on page 2) 

 

“People were hungry for love and 
light. We are no less hungry and we 
are no less in need of the love and 

light that Jesus brings.” 
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of what we are privileged to bear.  
     My brothers and sisters, may this 
Christmas Season and the New Year 
find us holding tightly to the baby 
who fulfills all prophecy and lightens 
the darkness of our difficult and 
troubled world. And may we hold on 
to Him and to each other in love as 
the darkness grows to light and the 
chaos is transformed into peace. But 
may what we cling to, be also what 
��� ������� ���� ���
� 	���� ����� ����
Light has come and Love has been 
born for us and for all people. 
Blessings this Christmas and deep 
peace in the New Year. 

(Continued from page 1) 
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A Service of  
Healing and Hope  
 

Thursday, December 22, 6:30 p.m.  
 

The holidays are often a time of 
sadness for people. This year you  
are invited to attend a quiet worship 
to help you manage your sadness 
during the Holiday Season. In Word 
and Song, we experience healing  
and hope.  
 
All are welcome to this special 
service.  
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 The Advent Season 
 

Advent is my favorite season. It is  
a season that begins with God’s  
call for us to lift our eyes 
heavenward to see that “the dawn 
from on high will break upon 
us” (Luke 1:78). A new church 
year, a new beginning as the 
morning’s light scatters the dark of 
night, the return of Christ, and the 
promise made new in our midst 
even as we watch and wait and 
pray. Advent season is a time to 
prepare our hearts anew for the 
promised return Christ Jesus. We 
long for Christ’s promises to set us 
free from the darkness of sin and 
cast out the shadows of suffering 
and death. Advent is our hope amid 
the darkness! Advent comes during 
winter (not my favorite season) 
when the nights grow long and 
winter’s grasp tightens upon us. 
Maybe it is because this time of 
light breaking into the darkness 
happen during these long cold dark 
nights that I am more attentive to 
where the light and the hope are 
breaking in. Maybe I long for the 
reassurance of God’s presence more 
during the darkness so I am more 
attentive during this time. May you 
look for the light in the darkness 
this advent season and may you see 
Gods love breaking in for you and 
for the world. A new day and a new 
beginning lit by the love of God and 
the promises of Christ. 
 

With you in Ministry, 
Kim, Director of Adult Ministry 

Mid-Week Options 
 

Wednesday:  
�  Weekly Word (or “How would 

you preach this?”)  meets at 
1:00p.m. in Fellowship Hall. 
Explore together  the scripture 
text for the upcoming Sunday 

�  Mountain Men a gathering of 
men, led by Connell O’Brien, 
who explore the ways our faith 
shapes our lives while digging 
into the Word of God. We meet 
Wednesdays at 6:15 p.m., 
lower level Conference Room. 

Thursday:  
�  Java & Jesus women’s weekly 

Bible Study meets at 9:30 a.m. 
We will finish our study on 2 
Timothy on December 1. On 
December 8 and 15, we will 
have an Advent Study 
“Waiting” pondering the 
questions through Advent.  
January 5, we will begin 
“All Things New”  based on 
2 Corinthians. We’ll explore 
the anchoring truths of 
bearing treasures in jars of 
clay, meeting Christ through 
a pressing thorn, opening 
wide your heart in the midst 
of hurtful relationships and 
what it means to embrace the 
lost and lonely, as ministers 
of the new covenant. We 
have a message to proclaim 
and live by: Because of Jesus 
the old has gone, the new has 
come. 

�  “Faith Matters: The Cross 
Road of Culture and Faith”  
at 5:30 p.m. in Fellowship 
Hall led by Pastor Vera. 

�  Lunch Bunch We will meet 
Thursday, December 15 at 
Keys on the Green at noon. If 
you need a ride let Kim know 
303-960-9093. On January 19, 
we will have a catered lunch at 
church along with an 
informational program and 
special speakers. 

Sunday Options 
 

     Living the Questions in the 
Fellowship Hall led by Pastor Vera 
and Kim Williams explores  
some of the questions that today’s 
Christians struggle with. People 
know that at its core, Christianity  
has something good to offer 
humanity. At the same time, many 
have a sense that they are alone in 
being a "thinking" Christian and that 
"salvaging" Christianity is a hopeless 
task. What is needed is an 
environment where people have 
permission to ask the questions 
they've always wanted to ask but, 
afraid to voice for fear of being 
thought a heretic. Living the 
Questions can help explore the future 
of Christianity and what a 
meaningful faith can look like in 
today's world. 
 

     New Testament use of  
Apocalyptic Literature in the  
Nazareth room downstairs led by 
Tom McEwen. Apocalyptic 
Literature is most notably present in 
the last book of the New Testament, 
referred to as the Book of 
Revelation, or The Revelation of St. 
John, the Divine. The Book of 
Revelation is the strangest book in 
the Bible and the most 
controversial.  Instead of stories and 
teaching, it offers only visions — 
dreams and nightmares. Although 
few people say they understand its 
powerful images and prophecies, the 
book has been wildly popular among 
readers for two thousand years. Join 
us as we journey together through 
the dreamscape that is John’s vision. 
What his vision meant them, and 
what it means to the church 
throughout the ages and now.    
 

  Parents Sunday School meets in 
Memorial Hall downstairs lead by 
Terry and Jim Ritter. All parents 
wish to be the best parent they  
possibly can be for their children. 
Come explore and share what it 
means to raise your children in a 
Christian home and to share your 
faith with them. 

Adult Faith Formation Adult Ministries 

 

 
We have six on going Adult Faith 
Formation offerings continuing this 
New Year. On Sunday morning there 
are three opportunities at 9:15-10:15 
and three different opportunities mid-
week. There is something for every-
one. Come and grow in your life of 
faith.  
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Worship & Music Notes 

The Gift of God  
and Community – 
Thank you! 
 

It is the beginning of that time of year 
when we are more intentionally 
aware of how deeply we have been 
blessed. While Thanksgiving is not a 
religious holiday, it certainly stirs up 
feelings of abundance, both in the 
worldly gifts we have been blessed 
with and also with the gifts of people 
we are surrounded by. Soon, we will 
celebrate the most incredible gift we 
have been given – a God who loves 
us so completely that nothing is too 
much to sacrifice for the love of us.  
     After recent heart surgery, I have 
been blessed to experience the love  
of God and this incredibly caring 

Christmas Tree  
Recycling  
 

Evergreen Lutheran Church is 
again a recycling location for 
Christmas trees. You can bring 
your tree to the lower parking lot  
on Saturday, January 7 or 
January 14. Please remove lights, 
wires, tinsel and any other 
decorations.  
     Choosing a good old-fashioned 
live Christmas tree is the most 
sustainable way to celebrate our 
favorite holiday tradition.  Real 
trees absorb carbon dioxide and 
emit fresh oxygen as they grow, 
and tree farms stabilize soil, protect 
water supplies, provide refuge for 
wildlife and employ thousands of 
workers. 

     After Christmas, EAS+Y 
arranges for a FREE Christmas tree 
recycling at Evergreen Lutheran 
Church between 9:00 a.m.-5:00 
p.m. on January 7 and January 
14.  Lam Tree Service chips the 
trees and offers the mulch for 
FREE later that month.   
     Please call Jim Dunn with 
EAS+Y 303-674-3406 with any 
questions.  
     There is no better way to dispose 
of used Christmas trees, repurpose 
them into useful mulch and protect 
our fragile environment in the 
process!  

Thank You! 
Thank you so much to Elaine 
Sohrweid for so capably directing 
the choir while I have been healing. 
I am so grateful to her and for the 
choir for continuing this wonderful 
ministry without a missed heart-
beat.  Love you all!  Peggy 

community. I am so grateful and 
humbled by your expressions of 
concern and well wishes. You fed 
Dale and my bodies as well as our 
souls. We truly felt covered by your 
prayers. I can’t imagine being in 
better hands and hearts.  At a time 
when I was at my most vulnerable,  
I had complete confidence in the 
loving hearts surrounding me. I 
hope you know that my love and 
concern resides with you all as well 
and that I am so grateful to each 
one of you! 
     So, as we move through this 
season, I pray we will be present to 
the blessings that enclose us every 
moment with joy and gratitude. 

 

Thank you for the gift of you! 
 

Peggy Fetchenhier 
Minister of Worship and Music 

Thank You! 
Thank you so much, Marcia and 
Jerry Henderson, Linda and Carl 
Almquist and Bob Mosca, for 
creating the beautiful paraments for 
Advent and Christmas. Not only are 
they beautiful, but another example 
of how this community works 
together to create something with 
meaningful, blended vision. 
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Stewardship 
To discover what the Bible says 
about stewardship, we start with the 
very first verse: “In the beginning 
God created the heavens and the 
earth” (Genesis 1:1). As the Creator, 
God has absolute rights of ownership 
over all things and to miss starting 
here is like misaligning the top 
button on our shirt or blouse… 
nothing else will ever line up. 
Nothing else in the Bible, including 
the doctrine of stewardship, will 
make any sense or have any true 
relevance if we miss the fact that 
God is the Creator and has full rights 
of ownership. It is through our ability 
to fully grasp this and embed it in our 
hearts that the doctrine of 
stewardship is understood.  
     The biblical doctrine of 
stewardship defines a man’s 
relationship to God. It identifies God 
as owner and man as manager. God 
makes man His co-worker in 
administering all aspects of our life. 
The apostle Paul explains it best by 
saying, “For we are God’s fellow 
�������������������
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building” (1 Corinthians 3:9). 
Starting with this concept, we are 
then able to accurately view and 
correctly value not only our 
possessions, but, more importantly, 
human life itself. In essence, 
stewardship defines our purpose in 
this world as assigned to us by God 
Himself. It is our divinely given 
opportunity to join with God in His 
worldwide and eternal redemptive 
movement (Matthew 28:19-20). 
Stewardship is not God taking 
something from us. It is His method 
of bestowing His richest gifts upon 
His people. 
     Also significant in what Paul is 
saying is that once we’re called and 
placed into the body of Jesus Christ, 
the stewardship that is required of us 
is not a result of our own power or 
abilities. The strength, inspiration 
and growth in the management of our 
lives must come from God through 
���� ����!�������	��������������������
labor is in vain and the growth in 

stewardship is self-righteous, 
human growth. Accordingly, we 
must always remember the sole 
source of our strength in pleasing 
God: “I can do all things through 
Christ who strengthens 
me” (Philippians 4:13 ). Paul also 
said, “But by the grace of God I am 
what I am, and his grace to me was 
not without effect. No, I worked 
harder than all of them...yet not I, 
but the grace of God that was with 
me” (1 Corinthians 15:10). 
     More often than not, when we 
think of good stewardship, we think 
of how we manage our finances and 
our faithfulness in paying God’s 
tithes and offerings. But, as we’re 
beginning to see, it’s much more 
than that. In fact, it’s more than just 
the management of our time, our 
possessions, our environment, or 
our health. Stewardship is our 
obedient witness to God’s 
sovereignty. It’s what motivates the 
follower of Christ to move into 
action, doing deeds that manifest 
his belief in Him. Paul’s 
stewardship involved proclaiming 
that which was entrusted to him… 
the gospel truth. 
     Stewardship defines our 
practical obedience in the 

administration of everything under 
our control, everything entrusted to 
us. It is the consecration of one’s self 
and possessions to God's service. 
Stewardship acknowledges 
in practice that we do not have the 
right of control over ourselves or our 
property—God has that control. It 
means as stewards of God we are 
managers of that which belongs to 
God, and we are under His constant 
authority as we administer His 
affairs. Faithful stewardship means 
that we fully acknowledge we are not 
our own but, belong to Christ, the 
Lord, who gave Himself for us. 
     The ultimate question, then, is 
this: Am I the lord of my life, or is 
Christ the Lord of my life? In 
essence, stewardship expresses our 
total obedience to God and our Lord 
and Savior, Jesus Christ. As Pastor 
Vera said in her message of Stewards 
of God's Love, "Each one of us 
knows that we have much work yet 
to do. There is a world that needs us 
and the manifold grace of God. It is 
our charge to grow deeper, give more 
generously, steward God's love and 
the world.” 
 

Dennis L. Johnson 
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Stewardship 

Ready or Not? 
 

When Christmas is in the air, it’s 
easy to get caught up in the holiday 
spirit. We jam-pack our 
schedules—planning family 
gatherings, decorating and going 
shopping. In our busyness, we often 
ask each other, “Are you ready for 
Christmas?”  What if we asked 
ourselves (and others) a similar 
question from a different point of 
view? Something more like: “How 
am I preparing for the arrival of 
Jesus?” This question encourages 
us to consider what we can do 
during the Christmas season to 
celebrate the birth of Christ.  
     Five pastors started a project 
called the Advent Conspiracy 
(AdventConspiracy.org) to 
encourage their 
faith 
communities to 
focus on the 
arrival of Jesus 
rather than 
exchanging gifts. 
Here’s what they 
came up with:  
 

�  Worship 
fully:  It’s the 
season to lay our burdens down 
and lift up God’s greatness 
through passionate praise and 
worship. Psalm 150 encourages 
us to praise God however we’d 
like—with our voices, a 
trumpet, cymbals or by 
dancing. Let everything that has 
breath praise the Lord!   

�  Spend less: Spending less 
doesn’t mean to stop giving gifts! 
But if spending outside of our 
budget goes on a credit card, the 
joy of giving ends up being a 
burden of debt. By setting limits 
and spending wisely, we’ll have 
more money to give later.  

�  Give more: The best things in 
life are free. Instead of buying 
someone a gift, perhaps the best 
thing we can give someone is our 
time and attention. For you, this 
may look like planning a date 
night or spending time on the 
floor playing a board game with 
your kids. Your presence is much 
more valuable than presents.  

�  Love all: Love is the ultimate 
gift that we are free to give and 

to receive. If we 
don’t go overboard 
on holiday 
spending, we can 
use our funds to 
contribute to causes 
that help us show 
the love of Jesus in 
life-changing ways. 
Worshipping fully, 
spending less, 
giving more and 

loving all will help remind us of 
the true meaning of Christmas: 
That Jesus is the reason for the 
season! 

  

This article provided compliments of 
Thrivent Financial and Bob Hawsey, 
Financial Associate, 720-883-4626, 
bob.hawsey@thrivent.com 

From Grandpa Lee's Gems for the 
Fireside: "God be thanked for 
books. They are the voices of the 
distant and the dead, and make us 
heirs of the spiritual life of the past 
ages. They give to all, who will 
faithfully use them the society, the 
spiritual presence of the best and 
greatest or our race. I shall not  
pine for want of intellectual 
companionship, and I may become  
a cultivated man though excluded 
from what is called the best society, 
in the place where I live."--William 
Ellery Channing 
 

The Members of the ELC Library 
Committee Wish You A Very 
Merry and Blessed Christmas!  
     Our gift to you is a selection of 
Advent/Christmas books and DVD's, 
which are located on the table and 

��	�����	������������������
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available through the Advent/
Christmas Season. For your 
convenience, you will find a list of 
reading and viewing materials in your 
mailbox in the Fellowship Hall. The 
list contains the title, author, and 
Dewey Decimal number of each 
selection to make your choice easier 
and more complete. If you can't find 
the selection you want, it means that 
it may have already been checked 
out. If you would like to sign out a 
book or DVD, please fill out a sign-
out slip located in the card holder on 
top of the card catalog and put it in 
the black "recipe" box located next to 
the card holder.  
     May you find comfort, joy, 
pleasure and even entertainment from 

your Christmas 
reading and viewing! 
 

God bless, 
Lloyd Peltzer, 
Librarian 

Adult Library 

“Worshipping fully,  
spending less, giving more,  

and loving all will  
help remind us of the true 

meaning of Christmas:  
That Jesus is the reason  

for the season!” 
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Mark the Date            
 

December 
   

�� †ED ����������	
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����� Sunday School Christmas 
 Program Rehearsal�
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January 
4 †ED Games and Devotions 
11 †ED  Bible Study 
13-15  Middle School Youth 
 Gathering 
18 †ED  Question Night 
20 †ED Escape Room & Lock-in 
25 †ED  Study Hall 

����

December 
2016 

January 
2017 

Reasons for the Season 
 

Around this time of year, my parents’ house begins to change.  Lights go 
up, holiday dishes appear, and all the Christmas decorations and 
ornaments my sisters and I made as kids show up all over the house.  This 
season of warmth and love has ended up serving as a time capsule for our 
family as the years have gone by.  Ornaments and decorations serve as 
snapshots of the ways in which Leah, Kirsten, and I have tried to explain 
the importance of Christmas all over my house—and every single one of 
them is cherished and loved by my parents because, in reality, they just 
help to explain who we are.   
     Our weird, homemade decorations are reflections of us.  We can see 
the way in which we view the season by just looking closely at the words, 
colors, and shapes of the crafts we made to dress up our home.  In 
December, my family will open our box of ornaments and start digging 
through the ones we want to put on the tree, and as we sort through them 
we will remember each and every Christmas we’ve shared together.  
We’ll laugh at Leah’s “Jesus is the Reason for the Season” ornament and 
how, as the oldest sibling, she always seemed ready to knock us out of the 
park with her Sunday School answers. We’ll all scratch our heads in 
wonder at the picture wreath ornament that Kirsten made, because we’re 
not sure what’s weirder—the ornament or her haircut in 3rd grade.  We’ll 
all acknowledge that I sure tried hard even though it was amazingly 
evident in my ornaments that I had problems with my fine-motor skills in 
elementary school.  Our ornaments bring my family together and help us 
to remember Christmases from years past.   
     Christmas is a time to celebrate that God loves us so much that He was 
willing to experience the things we experience in life through Jesus.  We 
know this, we focus on it and try to get our children to understand that 
Santa and presents aren’t—as Leah so eloquently put as a child—reasons 
for the season.  However, as the Gospel shows, Jesus really ISN’T the 
reason for the season.  We are.  John 3:16 says “For God so loved the 

world that He gave His only son…”  We are the reasons for the 
season—Jesus is our ultimate gift and we get to try as hard as we can 
to share that Joy with one another.  Christmas is a time to remember 
family traditions with joy.  To give to our neighbors with joy.  To 
make and put up ornaments with joy.  And to remember with joy the 
fact that WE are the reason for this season.  Amen. 
 

Dan Bock 
Children, Youth, & Family Minister 
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Dan’s Contact Information: 
 

Cell: 701-412-1695 
Church: 303-674-4654 
danbock@evergreenlutheran.org 

Children, Youth, & Family 

Announcments:  Make sure to get hooked up with our ELC Youth 
News.  Youth News typically is sent out via email on Tuesdays.  It 
will help you get info for all ELC Youth events!  Email 
danbock@evergreenlutheran.org if you want to get connected. 



his return, also including his birth 
mother in the prayers, because they 
pray while on the phone with her. 
(His birth mother is one of my 
parishioners.) 
     I can’t find the words to tell you 
how many people Rainbow Trail 
touched by inviting this one young 
man to spend a week. On behalf  
of all the mothers at New 
Beginnings who ache for their 
children, and the families caring  
for those children, as well as me, 
please accept our thanks. 
     I’d also like to invite you and 
any staff from Rainbow Trail to 
come to our annual benefit dinner 
on October 7. It is held at 
Augustana Lutheran Church and 
Roy’s guardian mother will be the 
speaker. Also, Roy will be there. 
Roy’s experience at Rainbow Trail 
will be lifted up as an example of 
how we can change people’s lives. 
 

Peace and grace,  
Terry 
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Christian Outreach 

 

God’s Work. Our Hands. 
 

On January 29, 2017, the Board  
of Christian Outreach will host the 
second annual Outreach Fair. Last 
January, approximately 16 local,  
non-profit organizations came 
together in Fellowship Hall to  
share with us how they serve our 
community. The organizations  
were all ones that the congregation 
supports through benevolence giving 
and with volunteer support. One of 
the unanticipated benefits was when 
some of the representatives made 
connections that continue today. 
     I want to share one connection 
that highlights how we can’t always 
see the outcome of doing God’s 
work. Dave Jarvis, Executive 
Director of Rainbow Trail Lutheran 
Camp, and Pastor Terry Schjang, 
from the New Beginnings Women’s 
Prison Ministry, were two of the 
program representatives who 
attended last January. One has been  
a long-term partner with ELC, the 
other a more recent ministry partner 
with our church. During the Fair, the 
two of them met and shared some 
ideas of how they might partner in 
giving the kids of incarcerated 
women a week-long camp 
experience. The following is a letter 
from Pastor Terry to Dave after the 
experience one of these kids had 
during Week 10 at camp last year. 

 

Dear Dave (Jarvis), 
     Thank you so much for the 
scholarship you gave Roy this 
summer. I want you to know that  
not only did he have a fantastic time, 
but his experience is effecting change 
in his entire family. He is speaking 
more openly with his guardian 
family, even to the point of telling 
them for the first-time things that 
happened to him while living with his 
previous guardian family. He is 
expressing his love and appreciation 
to his present family for rescuing 
him, which he never did before. They 
have prayed together each day since 

Outreach Observations      This is a wonderful and touching 
example of how  “God’s Work. Our 
Hands.” actually happens. The 
connection was made in January and 
Roy attended Week 10 in August, 
the last week of the summer camping 
season at RTLC. God uses us and 
equips us, to do God’s work in God’s 
time.  
     We are called to plant seeds, 
regardless of whether we will see the 
outcome and the fruit of our labor. 
The Board of Christian Outreach 
invites you to attend the Outreach 
Fair and visit with the 
representatives from about 20 local 
organizations. This may be the year 
that you make a “Roy Story” happen 
by becoming a volunteer for, or 
making a person-person connection 
for, one of these non-profits. 
 

“Serve wholeheartedly, as if you 
were serving the Lord, not men…” 
 

Peace,   
Dave Kirberg,  
Chair, Board of Christian Outreach 

Confirmation Kids after helping pack 250 Blessing Bags 
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Cook’s Corner 

Stone Soup 
 

The ELC kitchen will start buzzing at 
7:00 a.m. on Sunday, December 4 
as our soup chefs begin peeling, 
chopping and slicing ingredients for 
a healthy and delicious soup that will 
be served to EChO clients.  
    We will make Taco Soup. We are 
in need of the following ingredients:  
· beans 
· cans of corn 
· onions 
· taco seasoning packets 
· cans of stewed tomatoes      
Bring your rolling pins. If you would 
like to join the fellowship in the 
kitchen or take part by bringing some 
ingredients, we certainly encourage 
you to do so. Contact Pat Korbel, 
303-681-8894, pat.korbel@msn.com. 

Stone Soup 

ELC Women's Retreat 
at the Loretto Center  
 

Feb 10-12, 2017----Save the Date! 
Lovely and gracious women of 
Evergreen Lutheran Church, mark 
this date on your calendars! 
     All of us would greatly benefit 
with time away from our routine, 
weekend responsibilities to deepen 
our spiritual relationship with God, 
worship, sing, observe quiet time 
alone to reflect, socialize with our 
friends, drink wine, eat snacks and 
laugh (l lot)! 
     When I joined ELC six or seven 
years ago, I was intimidated at the 
thought of attending the women’s 
��������� �����	���"�	��#� 
�
	��� �	���
many ELC women. Then I had the 
epiphany (!) that the retreat is a 
wonderful way to connect with 
other Christian women and make 
new friends which is a huge benefit 
when you are a new member of a 
congregation. So…I decided to 
attend that retreat and at the end of 
it I realized that I had been given 
the gift of 27 new “sisters” and 
what an amazing blessing from 
God! 
     New members of ELC, I am 
confident your experience will be 
��������� ������� ���	� ��$� %	
� ������
of us who have been members of 
this wonderful congregation for a 
while, please make the time to 
celebrate with your sisters and give 
yourself the gift of attending the 
retreat. 
     The ELC Women’s Retreat is 
open to all women. Please consider 
inviting your friends outside of the 
congregation…” All are Welcome” 
here. You will be blessed. 
     More information concerning 
the retreat (retreat topic, schedule 
and opportunities to participate and 
serve) will be forthcoming. 

Mountain Backpacks 
 

Join us Wednesdays at 4:00 p.m.  
in the Church House to pack  
backpacks with breakfast, lunch and 
snacks.  
    Some children rely on school 
meals to help keep them full during 
the week. The backpack program 
ensures they stay full and healthy 
over the weekend.  
    Elementary school children  
enrolled in the backpack program 
receive meals for the weekend 
throughout the school year and 
supplemental groceries for holidays 
and long breaks. The mission of the  
Mountain Backpack Program is  
to help keep our local children full 
and focused throughout the school 
year, We provide weekend meals, 
classroom snacks and breakfast 
options for students coming 
from food insecure households.  
    Please sign up using Volunteer 
Spot: http://vols.pt/mbMsYA.  
There are two one hour shifts  
available.  Thank you!  
Shelley Harmon 
mharmon7@comcast.net  

Save the Date 
If you have a recipe you are willing to 
share, please drop a copy in the office 
or email it to: 
office@evergreenlutheran.org. 

 
In honor of Jackie~ 
 

Easy Tortilla Soup 
 

From Jackie Antweiler 
 

· 1 can family-size chicken and rice 
soup 

· 1 box or can chicken broth (or use 
chicken bouillon) 

· 1 can cream corn 
· 1 can whole-kernel corn 
· 1 can black beans 
· 1 can Ro-tel tomatoes, Mexican 

style  (for extra hot—use 2 cans) 
  
Dump whole cans (and juice from the 
cans) into a large pot or Dutch oven.  
Stir all ingredients and simmer on low 
for 10-15 minutes. Serve with fresh 
flour tortillas, tortilla chips or Fritos, 
garnish with shredded cheese. 
 
Jackie’s notes:  I often add a pre-
roasted chicken purchased at the 
supermarket to make it hardier.  
I also substitute different beans or add 
extra cans of beans, depending on 
what I have in the pantry. I’ve been 
known to add leftover rice from 
Chinese takeout, too. 
 

 



Military Care Packages 

December Anniversaries 
 

1 Tupper & Karla Briggs 
6 Jeané & Rick Mitzelfelt 
10 Beth Erlund & Dennis Johnson, 
 Marilyn & Ron Pearson 
19 George & Sunny Golder 
27 Philip & Lynn Nestingen 
28 Marlyce & Sig Brekke 
29 Ruth & Tom McEwen 
30 Don & Karladee Ormsby,  
 Jim & Connie Samuelson 

December Birthdays 
 

1  Howard Ritter,  
  Shannon Holtmann 
3  Karladee Ormsby,  
  Andrea Furlong 
5  Anna Carswell,  
  Blake Haggenjos,  
  Zachary Haggenjos 
7 Anah Fuelling, John Serfling 
8 Eric Blumenstein  
9  Aaron Gerlach, Andy Riedel,  
10  Kalli Ollerich, Casey Jung,  
  Don Ormsby 
12 Adelynn Holtmann 
13 McCall Hartford 
17 Ryan Briggs, Sarah Grube  
19  Keedran Boettger Thorpe,  
  John Kohnke  
20 Tara Walker 
21  Rocky Petrocchi,  
  Charlotte Konigsbauer 
22 Carole Coukos  
23  John Riscoe, Ann Bengtson 
24  Andrew Queen, Barb Bender 
26  Michael Theiss, Scott Sudmalis  
27  Kristi Kohnke, Cody Knopf 
28  Kimberly Nemmers 
29  Jim Tellman 
31  Devon Thompson 
�
�

January Birthdays 
�

1 Linda Biery 
2 Carmen Julseth   
3 Linda Walpole 
5 George Hellmuth 
6 Mark Kelly, Kara Halingstad 
7 Ian Nelson  
8 Ruth Krauss, Karrie Jones 
9 Paul Stephenson 
10 Aaron Dickey 
11 Lyn Lewis  
13 Shelley Harmon 
14 Audrey Lein, Jim Brannan  
15 Dominick Pucherelli,  
 Alison McClure, Art Hogling 
16 Carrie Diflumeri 
18 Dave Kirberg, Sam Loeffler 
20 Marlin Jung, Ann Bender  
21 Aryk Greenawalt 
22 Karen Schutt, Jeannie Hawsey 
23 Dick More  
24 Lynn Nestingen, Annika Forbes 
26 Joy Glennon, Bruce Campbell 
28 Kathie Kuehn Stevens,  
 LaVeta Bermudez  
29 Linda Walgren, Daxton Hartford,  
 Bill Lightcap 
30 Jackie Link 
31 Ben Krauss, Jacob Barclay,  
 Jake Bender  

January Anniversaries 
 

28 Greg & Joanne Miller 

Military Care 
Packages in Transit  
to Afghanistan 
 

Saturday, November 19, 34 boxes 
were mailed to our unit at OB 
(Operating Base) Fenty at 
Jalalabad. In the 411 pounds sent 
were:  
�  16 pounds of microwaveable 

���
��	��  
�  about forty 2017 calendars 

&���������������	��	�%����'��  
�  12.5 pounds of beef jerky (each 

��(������	��	
���
��������)��"$'�  
�   65 wool, troop hats knitted by 

Vicki Shepit and other women 
�������
���
���  

�  10 strings of 100 Christmas tree 
lights.  

 
The USO at OB Fenty has up-to-
date photos:  
https://www.facebook.com/USO-
OB-Fenty-126917857358453/ 
 

Thank you to all who helped with 
knitting, donations of goods and 
cash and those who packed the 
boxes.  
 

Neil Whitehead, III   
neil3@q.com  

USO at OB Fenty Facebook Photo 
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Stephen Ministers will meet   
Thursday, December 15 in  
Fellowship Hall at 7:15 p.m. 
  
�

 

Stephen Ministry 

Mark Your Calendars for 
“Colorado Gives” Day,  
December 6 

 

Support Lutheran Family Services, 
Evergreen Christian Outreach,  
Rainbow Trail Lutheran Camp,  
Blue Spruce Habitat for Humanity, 
or many other charities on Colorado  
Gives Day. When you make a 
donation on the charitable website 
“Giving First” on Tuesday, 
December 6 the value of your 
donation will be increased by the 
First Bank Incentive Fund and 100% 
of your donation  will go to your 
favorite charities! Last year, 
Colorado Gives Day raised  
$8.7 million for Colorado charities.  
Visit www.coloradogives.org 
anytime over the 24-hour period 
of December 6.  
     Thank you so much for your 
support of our important ministries! 

DECEMBER LAY MINISTER:  Art Whyte    
 

DECEMBER 4 (8:00 a.m.)  Second Sunday of Advent 
Assisting Minister:  Ed Furlong 
Reader:  Mark Bly  Greeters:  Fran Pallesen, Mary Noonan 
Communion Servers:  Dave & Jan Blumenstein, Wayne & Nancy Lowe 
Ushers:   Val Prolow, Eric Halingstad, Marlyce & Sig Brekke 
 
(10:30 a.m.) 
Assisting Minister:  Sheryl Hellmuth   
Reader:   Marva Baldwin  Greeters:  Paul & Karen Phillipe 
Communion Servers:  Dennis Johnson, Kristi Kohnke, Connell O’Brien, Carl Almquist 
Ushers:  Finn Knudson, Linda Easton, Sherry & Tom Clapp 
 
DECEMBER 11  (8:00 a.m.)  Third Sunday of Advent 
Assisting Minister:  Jim Barclay   
Reader:   Jackie Lanning  Greeters:  Bob Hawsey, Herman Walke 
Communion Servers:  Chris & Gene Enebo, Jacque Whyte, Sheryl Fick 
Ushers:  Ed Furlong, Deb Pucherelli, Barb & Fred Guist 
 

(10:30 a.m.) 
Assisting Minister:  Okie Arnot   
Reader:   Rob Bender  Greeters:  Kristi Kohnke, Linda Easton 
Communion Servers:  Dennis Johnson, Finn Knudsen, Tom McEwen, George Wittenberg 
Ushers:  Gary & Marva Baldwin, Jo & Jon Powers 
 
DECEMBER 18  (8:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:  Marcia Smith 
Reader:   Bette Warn  Greeters:  Chris & Gene Enebo 
Communion Servers:  Jim & Barb Barclay, Sheryl Fick, Pat Brewer  
Ushers: Val Prolow, Lyn Lewis, Dale Knochenmus, Mark Bly 

 

(10:30 a.m.) 
Assisting Minister:  Jon Johnson 
Reader:   Larry Petroskey  Greeters:  Art & Sharon Onweller 
Communion Servers:  Joe & Carol Brice, Carol Riscoe, Harriet Sear 
Ushers:  Larry & Sue Petroskey, Dave & Sue Plothow 

 
DECEMBER 24 (4:00 p.m.)  Christmas Eve 
Assisting Minister:  Nick Walker Lay Minister: Art Whyte & Karla Briggs  
Reader:   van Westrienen Family Greeters:  Haggenjos Family 
Communion Servers:  Kelly Carswell, Kim Williams, Kristi Kohnke, Amanda Evans 
Ushers:  Beth & Corey Malecki, Dave & Jan Blumenstein 
 

(6:00 p.m.)  Christmas Eve 
Assisting Minister:  Dan Bock Lay Ministers:   George Wittenberg, Jon Johnson 
Reader:   Bly Family  Greeters:  Art & Sharon Onweller 
Communion Servers:  Jon Powers, Rocky Petrocchi, Jim & Barb Barclay  
Ushers:  Gordon & Sue Queen, Fred & Barb Guist 
 
(8:00 p.m.)  Christmas Eve 
Assisting Minister:  George WittenbergLay Ministers:   Anita Seggelink 
Reader:   Rocky Petrocchi  Greeters:  Karen & Paul Phillipe 
Communion Servers:  Carol & Joe Brice, Sheryl Fick, Jan Petrocchi  
Ushers:  Peder Kruger, Mark Guebert-Steward, Dave & Sue Plothow 
 
(10:00 p.m.)  Christmas Eve 
Assisting Minister:  Dave Kirberg Lay Ministers:   Larry Patella 
Reader:   Mark Guebert-Steward Greeters:  Cathy & Jim Tellman 
Communion Servers:  Cathy & Jim Tellman, Bill & Marcia Smith  
Ushers:  Mark Guebert-Steward, Jon Johnson 
 
 
DECEMBER 25 (9:00 a.m.) Christmas Day—ONE SERVICE ONLY 
Assisting Minister:  DJ Riedel  Lay Minister:  Andy Riedel 
 

December Worship Participants 
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All who serve in worship, please check in with the lay minister when you 
arrive on Sunday to let them know you are present. 

JANUARY LAY MINISTER:  Jon Johnson 
 

JANUARY 1 (9:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:   
 
 
JANUARY 8  (8:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:     
Reader:   Diane Voss  Greeters:  Mary Noonan, Debbie Pucherelli 
Communion Servers:  Nancy & Wayne Lowe, George Golder, Anita Seggelink 
Ushers:  Philip Nestingen, Lyn Lewis, Mark Bly, Ed Furlong 
 

(10:30 a.m.) 
Assisting Minister:     
Reader:   Jo Powers  Greeters:  Gordon & Sue Queen 
Communion Servers:  Dave & Sue Plothow, Rob & Barb Bender 
Ushers:  Bob Mosca & Lloyd Peltzer, Tom & Sherry Clapp 
 
JANUARY 15  (8:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:   
Reader:   Jan Blumenstein  Greeters:  Bob Hawsey, George Golder 
Communion Servers:  Mark Bly, Val Prolow, Pat Brewer, Ed Furlong  
Ushers: Dave Kirberg, Fran Pallesen, Deb Pucherelli, Shirley Russell 

 

(10:30 a.m.) 
Assisting Minister:   
Reader:   Rob Bender  Greeters:  Dennis Johnson, Finn Knudsen 
Communion Servers:  Jo & Jon Poewrs, Cindy Gibson, Tom McEwen 
Ushers:  Mark Guebert-Steward, Peder Kruger, Rich Nagler, Jan Petrocchi 

 
JANUARY 22 (8:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:    
Reader:   Bette Warn Greeters:  Haggenjos Family 
Communion Servers:  Chris & Gene Enebo, Fred & Barb Guist 
Ushers:  Anita Seggelink, Bob Hawsey, Dale Knochenmus 
 

(10:30 p.m.)   
Assisting Minister:   
Reader:   Lisa Hamm-Greenawalt  Greeters:  Art & Sharon Onweller 
Communion Servers:  Carol & Joe Brice, Carol Riscoe, Harriet Sear  
Ushers:  George & Phyllis Wittenberg, Tom & Sherry Clapp 
 
JANUARY 29 (8:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:    
Reader:   Shirley Russell Greeters:  Herman Walke, Shirley Russell 
Communion Servers:  Jackie Lanning, Pat Brewer, Sheryl Fick, Fran Pallesen 
Ushers:  Eric Halingstad, Cathy & Jim Tellman, Mark Bly 
 

(10:30 p.m.)   
Assisting Minister:   
Reader:   Barb Bender  Greeters:  Jeff & Holly Brekke 
Communion Servers:  Karla Briggs, Elaine Sohrweid, Marcia Henderson, Amy Shoemaker-
Leavy 
Ushers:  Gary Sohrweid, Peder Kruger, Okie Arnot & Dennis Johnson 

January Worship Participants 
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Evergreen Lutheran Church 
5980 Highway 73 

Evergreen, CO 80439 
303-674-4654 

Email: office@evergreenlutheran.org 
www.evergreenlutheran.org 

 

Ministers: The people of ELC 
Pastor: Rev. Vera Guebert-Steward 
 
  

Staff 
Minister of Worship and Music:  
Peggy Fetchenhier 
Director of Adult Ministries: 
Kim Williams 
Minister of Children, Youth, & Family: 
Dan Bock 
Confirmation Coordinator: Beth Malecki  
Office Administrator: Tara Walker 
Organist: Jeanne Schubert 
Thursday Musicians: Chris Besler,  
Marva Baldwin, Jon Johnson, Dan Bock, 
Shea McGrath, Rich Reynolds 
Glory Ringers Director: Marva Baldwin 
Property Manager: Ed Boettger 
Asst. Property Manager: Jay Lipson 
Church Custodians: Lloyd Peltzer, 
Karladee Ormsby 
Church House Custodian: Sue Wuertley 
†ED Caring Adult: Pat Brewer  
 
 
 
Newsletter Volunteers 
Mountain Echo Editor:  
Jean Rother 
jrother16@gmail.com 
Graphic Design: Tara Walker 
 
The article deadline for the newsletter is  
the 15th of each month. Please  email 
your articles to the church office or Jean. 
 

The goal of the Mountain Echo is to provide  
an interesting and informative newsletter for 
Evergreen Lutheran Church, provided to  
you electronically before the first Sunday of 
each month. It can also be viewed on our 
website at  www.evergreenlutheran.org. 
each month. It can also be viewed on our 

November Pastoral Acts 
 

Wedding 
11/19 John Serfling & Rick Greene 
 
Baptism 
11/5 Grayson Lane McKinnon-
 Puhr 


